
  

       Gathering 

 The McGaffin Carillon    George Leggiero, Carillon 

    Organ Prelude       Oziah Wales, The Chancel Organ 

Arietta Thomas H. Kerr 

    Greeting            Pastor Jessie MacMillan 

* Call to Worship

The one who calls you together this day 

yearns for each of you and for all people to hear and be blessed. 

Speak, Lord, for your servants are listening. 

Blessed is the One who comes bringing trustworthy words  

for the healing of the world. 

Speak, Lord, for your servants are listening. 

* Hymn 450  Be Thou My Vision   SLANE 

    Call to Confession          Deacon Ronnie Bromelmeier, Liturgist 

Martin Luther King Jr. 
Photo © Shutterstock 

WELCOME 
Convinced of God's grace, 
the Church of the Covenant 
seeks to be a welcoming 
spiritual home, live God's 
inclusive love, express 
Christ's compassion, and do 
justice in the world. 

CHILD CARE 
Child care is provided for 
infants, toddlers, and pre-K 
children in our Crèche.  
The Crèche is located  
on the second floor of the 
Education Wing, and  
staffed from 9:30 to 12:30 on 
Sunday. Infants and toddlers 
may arrive prior to the 
service. Children pre-K 
through 5th grade are 
welcome to start in worship  
with their parents and leave 
after A Time for Young 
Disciples to go to the Crèche 
for their lessons, crafts and 
other activities. Older 
students from 6th through 
twelfth grades join in 
worship every Sunday and 
in youth events after 
worship. 
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    Prayer of Confession 

Holy God, you see into each of us and know us fully  

as creatures in need of your constant care.  

We confess that we have neither heard your word nor  

followed your will. We have failed our nation, neighbors, 

families, friends, and ourselves.  

Give us ears to hear your wisdom.  

Lead us to honesty and faith so that we may begin again  

with renewed strength; in Jesus’s name. Amen. 

    Silent Confession of Sin 

    Declaration of Forgiveness 

God knows the hearts of those who seek forgiveness,  

and by grace you have been saved.  

In Jesus’ name you are forgiven. Your sins are no more.  

You have been made clean. God strengthens you with freedom 

through the Holy Spirit, in Christ Jesus. 

* Gloria Patri

Glory be to the Father,+ 

and to the Son, and to the Holy Ghost; 

as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, 

world without end. Amen, amen. 

+ Or you may sing: “Glory to the Creator, and to the Christ, the Spirit,

Three in One;”

The Word 

 Prayer of Illumination 

OUR LITURGIST is 
Ronnie Bromelmeier. 

I was born and raised 

In the Church of the 

Covenant. I just started my 

second term as a Deacon. I 

enjoy spending time with 

my nieces and nephews, 

hanging out with friends, 

and helping those in need. 

TODAY 

 9:30 Child Care, Crèche 

 9:30 Sunday School, 
 Crèche, Infants –Age 6 

 9:45 Carillon, and 
    Organ Prelude 

10:00 Worship 
    Sanctuary 

11:00 Reception 
 Reception Room 

11:30 Sunday Seminar 
    Dowd Commons 

11:30 Sunday School, 
 Ages 7–11, Prayer Room 

11:30 Confirmation Class, 
 Living Room 

11:30 Science of Spirituality, 
 Herrick Room 

11:30 Swahili Service, 
 Yost Chapel 

GATHER 
We gather to worship  
God on the Lord’s Day 
(Sunday), because the 
Gospels testify that Jesus 
rose from the dead early 
on the first day of the week 



    Scripture    Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18   OT page 577 

The Word of the Lord. 
Thanks be to God! 

    Anthem  Elizabeth Hanje, soprano 

He’s Got the Whole World in His Hand                arr. Margaret Bonds 

He’s got the whole world in His hand, 

He’s got the whole world in His hand, 

He’s got the whole world in His hand, 

He’s got the whole world in His hand. 

He’s got the woods and the waters in His hand,  

He’s got the woods and the waters in His hand 

He’s got the sun and the moon right in His hand, 

He’s got the whole world in His hand. 

He’s got the birds and the bees right in His hand, 

He’s got the birds and the bees right in His hand, 

He’s got the beast of the field right in His hand,  

He’s got the whole world in His hand. 

He’s got you and me right in His hand, 

He’s got you and me right in His hand, 

He’s got ev’rybody right in His hand,  

He’s got the whole world in His hand. 

    Time for Young Disciples  Pastor Jessie MacMillan 

 Departing Music         These Treasured Children        PUER NOBIS NASCITUR 

Hymn 487, verse 2 

Our ancient story we shall tell, 

till these our children know it well 

within their souls and minds and hearts, 

for this is where their journey starts.  

MUSIC NOTES 

The organ prelude and 
postlude today feature 
works by two African 
American composers of the 
20th century. Thomas H. 
Kerr (1915-1988) was a 
prolific composer of over 100 
musical works ranging from 
voice and choir to piano, 
organ and chamber 
ensembles. His Arietta for 
organ is based around the 
Christmas spiritual “Rise 
Up, Shepherds, and Follow,” 
and remains his most 
popular work. Undine Smith 
Moore (1904-1989) was 
likewise an exceptionally 
prolific composer and was 
deemed “the Dean of Black 
Women Composers.” 
Though most well known 
for her choral compositions, 
Moore also wrote for organ, 
piano, flute and chamber 
ensembles. As with much of 
her music, the postlude 
today, Variations on “There is 
a Fountain,” is based around 
a well-known African 
American spiritual. The 
variation set is styled after 
those in the first movement 
of Felix Mendelssohn’s Sixth 
Organ Sonata. 

Musical offerings this week 
honor two of Dr. King’s 
favorites. He’s Got the Whole 
World in His Hands was 
released on a 1968 album of 
Mahalia Jackson singing the 
“Best-Loved Hymns of Dr. 
Martin Luther King Junior.” 
Covenant soloist Elizabeth 
Hanje breathes life into this 
familiar hymn. Hanje is in 
her final semester at Oberlin 
before heading to graduate 
school next year. 
Chancel Choir returns in the 
new year with another 
favorite, but this time from 
one of King’s friends, poet 
Langston Hughes. Taken 



 Scripture  John 1: 43-51     NT page 92 

The Word of the Lord. 

Thanks be to God!  

    Sermon       Can anything good come from here?         Elder Philip Allen 

    Litany        Remembering Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
(African American Heritage Hymnal page 54) 

In every era, God has chosen men and women to serve. Such a servant 

was Martin Luther King, Jr., whose birth we celebrate. We are deeply 

thankful for the life of this twentieth century prophet 

May his wisdom and words rekindle our faith. 

May the love that Dr. King had for all people be released in us, that we 

too might work miracles in the lives of those who continue to hate. 

Dr. King taught that only love can overcome hatred, bitterness and 

fear. 

May his struggle for social transformation continue in this generation, 

to eradicate racial justice and its ungodly consequences. 

Dr. King pursued his dream of racial equality by appealing to the 

conscience of his enemies. 

May we continue to cultivate the nonviolent discipline of Dr. King, 

abandoning unrestrained acts of force. 

He taught us that a heart full of grace and love is just as important as 

an education. 

May the spirit of Dr. King continue to flow through our daily living. 

He believed in self-respect and dignity, even though he knew that 

there would be difficult days ahead. 

May we have the courage of Dr. King as we continue to stand up for 

justice, reconciliation and truth, despite challenge and controversy. 

Dr. King said that war is never a victory, regardless of the outcome. 

May the peace of the risen Christ cause the fury of war to vanish from 

the face of the earth. 

Dr. King went to the mountain top; he saw the Promised Land; and 

he reassured us that we will get there one day. God of Glory, be with 

us on the journey. 

* Hymn 834  Precious Lord, Take My Hand       PRECIOUS LORD 

from the poem The Dream 
Keeper, “Bring me all your 
dreams” is a setting of the 
opening lines of Hughes’s 
poem. A Cleveland librarian, 
Effie Lee Power, requested 
that Hughes create a 
collection of his poems that 
might be suitable for 
children, and The Dream 
Keeper was among them. We 
might collectively consider 
the poet as the voice of God, 
seeking to protect our 
dreams from the realities of 
our world. 

BELIEVING GOD CALLS US

TO BE PEACEMAKERS

Since a gunman opened fire 

at Sandy Hook Elementary 

School on December 14, 

2012, killing 26 people,  

20 of them children;  

2,273 people in Cuyahoga 

County have been killed by 

guns. Since last month,  

15 more individuals  

have died by gun violence 

in Cuyahoga County.  

Jonathan Halsall,  

Andre Lamar Allen,  

Darell Cortez Stewart, 

Lashawn Morris Willis, 

Michael William Meyers, 

Jamir M. Johnson,  

John Michael Gurley, 

Roberto Guzman,  

Thomas E. McLaughlin, 

Di’Mesha Diane Wright, 

Fay Renee Boyer,  

William J Check, and  

Derek G. Wooten.  



    Prayers of the People      Rev. Jessie MacMillan 

    Prayer Against Gun Violence

Includes ringing of the Prayer Bell for those impacted by gun violence 

(15 more individuals in Cuyahoga County died from gun violence in December). 

Ringing of the Prayer Bell. 

    The Lord’s Prayer 

Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name.  

Thy kingdom come, thy will be done, on earth, as it is in heaven.  

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors; 

    and lead us not into temptation but deliver us from evil.  

For thine is the kingdom and the power and the glory, forever, Amen 

    Announcements and Celebration of Community

    Statement of Opportunity        Saturday Tutoring Program          Mary Anne Bromelmeier 

    Invitation to Offering    

    Offertory   Chancel Choir 

Bring me all your dreams  Christopher H. Harris 

Bring me all of your dreams, 

You dreamer, 

Bring me all your 

Heart melodies 

That I may wrap them 

In a blue cloud-cloth 

Away from the too-rough fingers 

Of the world.

“The Dream Keeper” by Langston Hughes 

Click here to visit the church's online giving page

https://onrealm.org/covenantweb/-/form/give/now


* Doxology

Praise God, from whom all blessings flow; 

Praise Christ, all people here below; 

Praise Holy Spirit evermore; 

Praise Triune God, whom we adore. Amen. 

* Prayer of Thanksgiving   Rev. Jessie MacMillan

Bless in every way, O Lord, the gifts of the people here given. 

Enrich the ministries of your people and make us grateful 

to be able to let go of the things we do not, finally, own. Amen 

* Hymn 661  Why Should I Feel Discouraged?     SPARROW 

* Charge and Benediction  Elder Philip Allen 

 Organ Postlude           Oziah Wales, The Chancel Organ 

Variations on “There is a Fountain” Undine Smith Moore 

Carillon Postlude     George Leggiero 

* Please stand as you are able

Ushers today are: Dorothy Conrad and Nikki Elliott. 

Our greeter is Dara Elliott. 

The custodian on duty is: Damytrez Vazquez. 

We welcome everyone who is joining us for worship online on Sundays and throughout the week. 

We're thankful that our congregation is expanded through digital ministry! 

Complete announcements are available in the weekly E-NEWS and on the 

COVENANT LIFE site. Contact the office to sign up 

https://sites.google.com/covenantweb.org/covenant-life/home-highlights


 

 

Contact One of Our Pastors  

To schedule an appointment, call the office at 216-421-0482,  

or email Pastor Jessie at Pastor@Covenantweb.org  or Pastor Robin at rcraig@covenantweb.org. 

 

The Flowers In The Chancel Urn are given to the glory of God and in loving memory of  

Gary P. Holbein, whose birthday is January 13th, by his wife, Beth Holbein. 

 

 

TODAY!  Elder Philip Michael Allen is the 2024 MLK Sunday preacher at the  

Church of the Covenant. I was born and raised in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. I am  

a certified Credit Analyst at Komatsu Mining.  I am a proud father of my son  

Amadus Nakoa Allen (2 years old), a Middler at Pittsburgh Theological Seminary  

pursuing a Master of Divinity Degree and a Graduate Certificate in Urban  

Ministry. I am a student intern at St. Mark’s Presbyterian Church, leading the  

Next Church Movement (Community Outreach Program). I am also an Elder at  

Valleyview Presbyterian Church, the Treasurer of the National Black Presbyterian  

Caucus (Northeast Region), a member of the Henry Highland Garnett Committee, and a member of 

the Pulpit Supply for the Kiskiminetas’s Presbytery. 
 

My background in faith has been rooted in the Baptist denomination at Mt. Ararat Baptist Church,  

as I served as a Youth Leader in the Shift Ministry. I was called to Preach the word of God during my 

Junior Year at Schenley High School and ran from my calling until I graduated from NC A&T with an 

Economics Degree in 2015. Taken under the wing by Rev. Johnnie Monroe, I had joined Valleyview 

Presbyterian church, and the Lord blessed me with the opportunity to preach at numerous churches 

for the last 4 years. 

Sunday Seminars 11:30 to 12:30 

 
TODAY!  January 14th, Rev Dr Jack Sullivan Jr.  from the Ohio Council of Churches,  

Christian faith-based approach to gun-violence prevention.  
 

The Reverend Dr. Jack Sullivan, Jr., is an ordained minister in the Christian  

Church (Disciples of Christ) United States and Canada. He serves as executive  

director of the Columbus-based Ohio Council of Churches. A native of  

Cleveland, Ohio, Dr. Sullivan is an ecumenist, preacher, justice advocate,  

journalist, and death penalty abolitionist. 
 

In recognition of his work to stop executions, Dr. Sullivan was given the 2022  

Death Penalty Abolition Award by Restorative Justice International, the 2020 Dr. Martin Luther 

King, Jr. Social Justice Award by Governor Mike DeWine and the Ohio Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

Holiday Commission, the 2019 Humanitarian Award from the Black Heritage Library and 

Multicultural Center of Findlay, Ohio, and the 2019 Victims Services Award from Journey of Hope 

From Violence to Healing. In 2018 Dr. Sullivan received the African American Liberation Award 

from the National Convocation of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ). He holds a Bachelor 

of Science degree from Ohio University; a Master of Divinity degree from Lexington Theological 

Seminary; a Doctor of Ministry from United Theological Seminary (Dayton); and an honorary 

doctorate from Bethany College, Bethany, West Virginia. 

mailto:Pastor@Covenantweb.org
mailto:rcraig@covenantweb.org


 

 

January 21st, George Leggiero What is happening with the McGaffin Carillon? 

The Church of the Covenant’s McGaffin Tower is home to one of only 185 cast-bell carillons in 

North America. Covenant Carillonneurs George Leggiero and Keiran Cantilina will present a 

history and description of this 47-bell, 15,000 pound Dutch carillon and its music. The church and 

tower were dedicated in 1911. Who was Alexander McGaffin? Why weren’t there any bells until 

1968? What is the musical tradition that these bells represent? What kind of music do we play? 

What kind of music do you want to hear?  
 

The Friends of the McGaffin Carillon has been working for nearly ten years to expand the 

programming of this unique Cleveland landmark. George and Keiran will be excited to share with 

you the successes that we have had bringing guests to play some incredible concerts while we 

attract a new audience to the campus and lawns around the church. The Friends have been raising 

funds for a needed restoration and renovation. It will add four new bells to the instrument and 

expand the musical possibilities for the future. There is some great news about that upcoming 

renovation project. You’ll be the first to hear about that news! 

 

January 28th, Gamaliel Muhani and Desire Mukucha – Twenty-five years of War in the Congo: getting to 

the Root Cause of the conflict. Gamaliel Muhani and Desire Mukucha, are both very excited to inform 

us about the situation in the Democratic Republic of the Congo that has caused Congolese to seek 

refuge in the United States.  

 

 

 

Stay Connected 
 

We Keep in our Prayers: Zoe Ann Brown, Cary Arden, Venerine Branham, Joan Drushel,  

Sonia Golden, Ruth Hatcher (Sarah’s auntie), Patrick Hoover (Ann Williams's nephew),  

David Keltner, Mike Maldonado, Chrissy McNeil (Este Pozza’s niece), Reathel McWhorter,  

Cathy Miller, Richard (Dick) Miller, Lois Miller (Nessa Gressley’s mother), Nancy Miller  

(Nessa Gressley’s sister), Susan Moyer (Jonathan Moyer’s mother), David Nelson (Suchi Nelson’s 

brother), Diane Papp, Mark Perrings and family, Gabriel (Jenny Conner's grand-nephew),  

and North Presbyterian Church. We pray for those struggling with illness, convalescing,  

or homebound and patients, family, and staff in our surrounding hospitals. 

 

Believing God Calls Us to be Peacemakers 

Since a gunman opened fire at Sandy Hook Elementary School on December 14, 2012, killing 26 

people, 20 of them children; 2,273 people in Cuyahoga County have been killed by guns.  

Since last month, 15 more individuals have died by gun violence in Cuyahoga County. The names 

of those at least 18 years of age are: Jonathan Halsall, Andre Lamar Allen, Darell Cortez Stewart,  

Lashawn Morris Willis, Michael William Meyers, Jamir M. Johnson, John Michael Gurley,  

Roberto Guzman, Thomas E. McLaughlin, Di’Mesha Diane Wright, Fay Renee Boyer,  

William J Check, and Derek G. Wooten. Ten of the victims died by suicide including a 

thirteen and a fourteen year old. 

 



 

 

People of Prayer   

As your Pilgrim in Residence, one of the things I hope to do at Covenant is to instill the conviction 

that we are all on a spiritual pilgrimage, whether in the traditional sense of travel to a distant holy 

site, or in the pandemic-induced recognition that we can journey prayerfully even in our own 

homes and neighborhoods. To that end, I invite you to join the weekly email People of Prayer 

Group and/or to send your own prayer requests (with as much or as little detail as you choose)  

by emailing peopleofprayer@covenantweb.org. Names will NOT be included without permission. 

Blessings, Rev. Robin Pilgrim in Residence 

 

 

 

Children and Young Adult Ministry 
 

TODAY!  Confirmation Class – 11:30 am -1 pm in the Meeting Room. 

The Church of the Covenant invites youth grades 7-12 to participate in confirmation class.  

This is an opportunity outside of Sunday school to reflect with others on what it means to  

be a Christian disciple  

 

Bible Study - Wednesdays 12-1 pm Starting January 17th 

Lunchtime Bible study for college students and young adults will resume January 17th at 12 noon. 

 

Maker Space - Thursdays January 25th 2:30-4:30 in the Crèche 

Are you a visual thinker? Maker Space is where we explore the liturgical season, the scripture of 

the week, and collaborate to create art for worship. Come attend on Thursdays from 2:30-4:30. No 

experience necessary.  

 

 

 

Community 

 

The Wisdom of Storytelling 

We want to interview you about your faith journey!! Wednesdays January 17th and February 14th 

from 3-5 pm in the Library. We will have students from Case Western's Collaborative learning 

class, who are eager to listen to you. Please sign up with  

Katherine Chilcote kchilcote@covenantweb.org 

 

Online Midday Prayer Update 

Online Midday prayer have resumed as of January 4th at 11:00 am. Use the Zoom link on the  

Covenant Life site.  

 

Monday Evening Women’s Bible Study by Zoom 

Our next Bible Study is January 22, 2024 at 7:00 pm by Zoom and will continue on the  

fourth Monday of the month. Contact maryannebromelmeier@yahoo.com for more information. 

We welcome others to join us.  Mary Anne Bromelmeier 

mailto:peopleofprayer@covenantweb.org
mailto:kchilcote@covenantweb.org
mailto:maryannebromelmeier@yahoo.com


 

 

Help Reathel McWhorter Celebrate Her Birthday!  

Reathel’s birthday is on January 9th and she will be 96 years old! We are celebrating her birthday 

on Sunday, January 14th from noon till 3 pm. We are hoping that her friends from the Covenant 

can join us for a piece of cake and coffee. The Party will be at Ohio Living Breckenridge Village,  

36855 Ridge Road, Willoughby, OH 44094 on the 1st floor of the Fairmont Center in the activities 

room behind the nursing center. Anyone needing assistance in finding the room can contact me, 

Janice McWhorter, at 216-337-8170. I will also let the front desk at the Fairmount Center know 

where the party is so they can help guests find it. 

 

Book Group - Bonhoeffer’s Black Jesus by Dr. Reggie Williams 

Every Thursday, from January 18th – February 15th at 12 noon, the Young Adults Ministry invites 

the congregation to join us in reading Dr. Reggie Williams book Bonhoeffer's Black Jesus: Harlem 

Renaissance Theology and an Ethic of Resistance. Dr. Williams will be our guest preacher on February 

25th. Lunch will be served after the service in Dowd Commons at 11:30 followed by a lecture about 

his book at 1:00 in the Sanctuary. Contact kchilcote@covenatweb.org for more info. 

 

The Cache is OPEN!  

Come to the lower level and support the church’s resale shop every Tuesday from  

10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Please bring your donations of clothing, household goods, jewelry, etc.  

The Cache is now accepting credit cards and contactless payment for purchases. 

 

Materials Wanted 

Nail polish, old paint, used clothing, linens, paint brushes, mops, brooms, rugs, and drop cloths 

are wanted for a massive art project. Contact: Artist Dale Goode @ 216-229-7906 or email; 

    dagoode1635@sbcglobal.net Request pick-up, or deliver to The Church of the Covenant, 11205 

Euclid Ave. Please place behind the church underneath the black fire escape against the wall. 

Thank you! Contributions are tax deductible. 

 

 

 

Volunteer 
 

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry – knitters and crocheters needed!  

As the cool weather is upon us, it is the ideal time to start  

knitting or crocheting prayer shawls for the Seidman Cancer  

Center patients. Packages of yarn will be available in the  

church office for pickup. Select a package or two of the yarn  

to work up into the shawls. Knitting instructions will be  

included in the packet, and crocheters may use their own  

pattern as desired. We hope to have a dedication of the  

shawls during one of the services in the new year.  

Contact Patty Fowler at (440) 539-8311 or email patty.fowler1106@gmail.com if you have any 

questions or would like to participate.  

mailto:kchilcote@covenatweb.org
mailto:dagoode1635@sbcglobal.net
mailto:patty.fowler1106@gmail.com


 

 

North Church Volunteers Needed  

The Church of the Covenant prepares lunches to be served after worship four times a year. Our 

final Sunday in January is Today, January 14th. We are looking for Volunteers. Please plan to 

arrive at North Church (4515 Superior Ave.) at 10:15 a.m. Worship is at 11:00 a.m. Lunch is served 

at 12:15 p.m. For more details, contact Bob Ault at 440-565-7710 

 

Hunger Network Volunteers Needed 

We are looking for volunteers for donation pickups for Saturdays in January and February from 

Whole Foods at Cedar and Warrensville at 9 am. Excess food needs to be transported to the church 

on Saturday mornings starting January 20th at 9 am. Two volunteers are needed each Saturday. 

Please sign up with Katherine Chilcote at kchilcote@covenantweb.org 

 

ESL- (English Second Language) resumes on Saturday, January 20th from 10am to 12 pm. 

Do you need help learning English. Would you like to volunteer to help our new Swahili speaking 

members learn English? Coaching led by ESL teacher Conrado Hernandez is happening every 

Saturday morning from 10 to 12 in the Library. We gather to learn conversational English and pray 

in each of our languages. RSVP to kchilcote@covenantweb.org to attend. 

 

The Saturday-morning Tutoring Program resumes on Saturday, January 20th. 

Students grades 1-12, from the greater Cleveland area come to the church on Saturdays for tutoring 

from 10 to 12. How can you help? We NEED tutors. You decide what grade and subject best suit 

you and then you are paired with a student with those needs. 
 

New tutors should come by 9:15 their first time to be oriented. Returning tutors should come  

at 9:45. If you are not sure you are interested in tutoring, we need people for other tasks,  

like help in the parking lot from 9:15 to 10:00 am, for a short stint at noon, and from 10:30 to  

11:30 to distribute snacks.  

 

Music 
 

Tuesday Noon Organ Plus Concerts Resume on January 23rd.  

Oziah Wales, organ, 12:15 pm in the Sanctuary. 

 

Carillon Concerts Resume January 19th. 

Join us in person or online for a 30-minute concert of eclectic music from our tower on the  

unique McGaffin Carillon presented by The Friends of the McGaffin Carillon and The Church of the 

Covenant. Programs available at https://www. ucbells.org/events, live streaming and past videos on 

the FMC YouTube channel: https://www.youtube.com/@mcgaffincarillon. 2023 concerts are 

presented with the support of the residents of Cuyahoga County through Cuyahoga Arts and 

Culture. Upcoming Concert: January 19th, 12:15 pm, George Leggiero Carillonneur 

 

Sunday Worship Services and Tuesday Noon Organ Plus Concerts on YouTube  

Click the link in the E-news for the livestream of today’s service. You also can access videos on 

YouTube for some of the past Sunday Worship Services and Tuesday Noon Organ Plus Concerts. 

Remember to click on the red subscribe button when you visit Covenant's YouTube channel! 

mailto:kchilcote@covenantweb.org
mailto:kchilcote@covenantweb.org
https://www/
http://ucbells.org/events
https://www.youtube.com/@mcgaffincarillon
https://www.youtube.com/user/ChurchOfTheCovenant


 

 

This Week at Covenant (January 14– January 20)  
 

Today: Child Care, Crèche, 9:30 am; 

Sunday School, Crèche, Infants –Age 6, 9:30 am; 

Carillon and Organ Prelude, 9:45 am; 

Worship, Sanctuary, 10:00 am; 

Reception, Reception Room, 11:00 am; 

Sunday Seminar, Christian faith-based approach to gun-violence prevention,  

   Dowd Commons, 11:30 am; 

Sunday School, Ages 7–11, Interfaith/Prayer Room, 11:30 am; 

Science of Spirituality, Herrick Room, 11:30 am; 

Confirmation Class, Living Room, 11:30 am; 

Swahili Service, Yost Chapel, 11:30 am. 
 

Monday: Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, Church Office Closed. 
 

Tuesday: Staff Meeting, Office, 9:30 am;  

Cache, Lower Level, 10:00 am; 

Makers Space, Crèche, 2:30 pm; 

Trustee Meeting, Meeting Room/Zoom, 6:30 pm. 
 

Wednesday: Bible Study Young Adults, Library, 12:00 pm; 

Collaborative Class, Wisdom of Storytelling, Library, 2:00; 

12 Steps to Freedom, Beckwith Hall, 5:30 pm. 
 

Thursday: Midday Prayer, Zoom, 11:00 am; 

Bonhoeffer’s Black Jesus Book Study, Library, 12:00 pm; 

Makers Space, Crèche, 2:30 pm; 

Beckwith Handbell Choir Rehearsal, Beckwith Handbell Room, 6:15 pm; 

Chancel Choir Rehearsal, Sanctuary, 7:30 pm.  
 

Friday: Carillon Concert, McGaffin Carillon, 12:15 pm; 

 

Saturday: Saturday Tutoring Program, Dowd Commons, 10:00 am; 

ESL Class, Library, 10:00 am. 
 

Notices Permission to broadcast the music in this service is obtained from One License 
with license #A–727869 Christian Solutions with license #13342 and Martin Luther King Jr., photo © Shutterstock. 
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